
This week, KS2 met together to talk about something
exceptionally exciting... books! Each half term, New

books are brought out, allowing children to pick
fresh and exciting texts from different genres. This

half term, we have genres such as legends, myths,
mystery, contemporary fiction and humour. We also
launched our extreme readers competition. See our

Facebook page for more details.
Mr McHale Like and follow us on Facebook 

This week we were proud to have welcomed the football
team from Springwell academy. the children ended up

playing in some pretty grim drizzle and won by a large
amount of goals. all of the boys showed great

sportsmanship and grace.

watch this space as there are plenty of opportunities
for children to represent the school in competitions or

simply take part in sporting events. 

Mrs Kingdon

A MESSAGE FROM OUR VICE PRINCIPALS

Well-done to 1/2MH and 5EM
who will be spending next

week with Biscuit Bear!

Nursery AM
Nursery PM
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ATTENDANCE
Our target is 97%

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE
THIS WEEK IS 92.51%

A MESSAGE FROM OUR EXECUTIVE PRINCIPAL

Mrs Jenkins
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School Meals
Please can we remind all parents that school meals need
to be paid for in advance. Log in to your Arbor app to top

up your account. School meals are £2.60 per day and
needs to be paid on you child’s Arbor meal account.

Please contact the school office if you experience any
issues with your Arbor App 

https://www.facebook.com/VPALeeds
https://www.facebook.com/VPALeeds


School Gates
The gates close at 8:40 am at

the front of the school and rear
(near the field) meaning that if

you arrive later than this
children will need to enter via

the reception and will be marked
late for school.

The school day starts at 8:30am
- please ensure your child is in

school and ready to learn.

Car park gates will be closed to
all traffic due to safety reasons. 
If access is needed for a vehicle

you will need to ring the
intercom system on the gate.

Staff have a list of people who
have special access

arrangements.

MORNINGS
POLITE REMINDER, CHILDREN
SHOULD NOT BE ON SCHOOL

SITE BEFORE 8.30 AM, UNLESS
THEY ARE IN BREAKFAST CLUB.
CHILDREN ARE NOT PERMITTED

TO BE ON THE SCHOOL
PLAYGROUND AT ANYTIME

BEFORE OR AFTER SCHOOL
UNLESS WITH STAFF MEMBERS.

Uniform

Correct Uniform:
Red or White polo

Red jumper/Cardigan
Black or Grey Trousers/Shorts/Skirt

and suitable Black footwear (Shoes not
bright coloured trainers).

Polite reminder,
All children should be coming to school
in the correct uniform, this includes PE

Days.

Crocs, trainers, Sliders (and anything
similar) are not suitable for school.

While branded uniform is preferred it is
not essential.





Monday AMMonday AM
Parent/Toddler group - with drinks and biscuits every week
Monday PMMonday PM

Parent/Child Sessions- Including Dads/Uncles/Grandads/Cook & Eat, and
Crafting.

Friday amFriday am
Weekly Food Pantry Collection

Wednesday AmWednesday Am
Positive Regard- 12th Feb, 26th Feb, 12th March, 18th March
Friday AMFriday AM

Coffee Morning

Monday 13th JanMonday 13th Jan
Year 4 MTC with Mr McHale @ 2.15 pm - 3 pm
Wednesday 12th FebWednesday 12th Feb

Online Safety with Mr McHale @ 2 pm

AS PART OF OUR PASTORAL TEAM, MRS WEBBER VPA’S FAMILY SUPPORT WORKER, IS
ALWAYS READY TO HELP. IF YOU FEEL YOU MAY NEED GUIDANCE OR HELP WITH THINGS
SUCH AS BUDGETING, FOOD OR AN EAR TO LISTEN PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL OR

MRS WEBBER DIRECTLY ON 07561602202 

PARENT/CARER WORKSHOPS

13
Jan

14
Jan

29
Jan

4
Feb

13
Feb

14
Feb Training Day, School closed to pupils

Last Day of School for Half Term

11
Feb Rounders/Qwik Cricket Tournament

EYFS Canon Hall Farm Trip

EYFS Church Trip

Dodgeball Competition @ Ebor Gardens

Year 5 Synagogue Trip

Events Calendar


